
 

 CITY OF BERLIN COMMITTEE ON AGING  

Tuesday March 25, 2025 10:00 AM 

Berlin Senior Center 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Paul Hanan at 10:00 AM 

 

Roll Call:  

     Present:               Paul Hanan, Chairman (2026) 

                                  Jimmy Jodarski Vice Chair (2026) 

                                  Mary Hess (2027) 

                                  Richard Lashbrook (2027)   

                                  Susan Jungenberg (2026)                                               

                                      Vacant (2025)    (Ann Murphy present, but not appointed yet) 

                                  Keith Hess, Secretary (2025) 

                                  Rebecca Bays, Center Director  

                                  Nancy Gimenez, Green Lake County Nurse         

                                    

Pledge of Allegiance was lead by Chairman Hanan 

 

Nancy Gimenez, Green Lake County Nurse gave a presentation of Diabetes and Diebetes 

prevention.  She also passed out some very useful handouts on prevention and detection of 

diabetes.  Nancy can be reached at 920 294-4070 or ngimenez@greenlakecountywi.gov.  

She also talked on Advance Care Planning and directives. 

                                   

Public comments:  NONE 

 

Motion made by Jodarski/M Hess that the minutes from the Feb 25, 2025 be approved as 

written, passed by voice vote. 

 

Rebecca explained the activities number for the Center and our meal count numbers.  Our 

activity numbers were down by 1000 for 2024 compared to 2023.  Inhouse meals were up 

by 88 in 2024 over 2023 and homebound meals were up by 628.  Carryout meals were down 

by 1223.  Bottom line is the Center is still trying to recover from the COVID pandemic. 

 

Susan gave a presentation on the County Committee on Aging meeting.  The Green Lake 

County 3 Year aging goals were discussed.   Goals are unchanged from last month.  

Donations for the food pantries are DOWN from Feeding America. 

 

Becca reminded us to keep in mind that election for officers is coming up. 

                           

New Business:  NONE 

 

Old Business:  Flooring for the offices is in, just waiting for the DPW to install 

 

Next meeting will be April 22nd 

 

On a motion by K Hess/M Hess meeting was adjourned by chairman Hanan at 10:58. 

 

Submitted by 

KEITH C HESS 

COA Secretary 
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